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TRAFFIC ADVISORY 

 

Union Pacific RR Bridge 
 

CASTLE ROCK – Interstate 25 will be closed to traffic at night through Castle Rock for demolition of 

the old Union Pacific Railroad Bridge, located just north of Wolfensberger Road.  It will require a five-night 

closure, beginning next weekend.  The Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT) plans to close the 

highway as follows: 

 

Sunday through Thursday, October 16 – 20, Northbound & Southbound I-25 

• One lane closed – 8 p.m. 

• All lanes of northbound and southbound I-25 CLOSED at 9p.m. between Meadows 
Parkway and Wolfensberger Road.  Detour in place – see below 

• All lanes open to traffic by 5:30 a.m. each morning 

 

 DETOUR: Northbound I-25 traffic will exit at Wolfensberger Road, go west to Prairie Hawk Drive, 

north on Prairie Hawk to Meadows Parkway, east on Meadows to I-25.  Southbound I-25 traffic will reverse 

this detour route. The State Patrol will be assisting with traffic control. Oversized and wide loads will NOT be 

allowed to travel the detour route while I-25 is closed. 

 

All closures are weather-permitting.   

 
 For more information, please contact:  Bob Wilson, CDOT Public Relations (303) 757-9431 
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